HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on January 11th. 2023
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.M.Bown  Cllr.D.Pratt









Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public participation None
b) Police Report Three incidents had been recorded in November including two burglaries in Chapel Road for which an arrest had been made.
c) NCC Report Cllr Roper said that he had submitted the bid for the speed reduction scheme on the A140 and a decision should be made in March. He expected the proposed devolution scheme to be accepted.
d) BDC Report Consultations were taking place on additional traveller sites and the nearest were in Stratton Strawless and Horsford. It was hoped that a solution to the nutrient neutrality problem that was delaying planning applications would be found soon.
e) Full Council
1. Apologies were received from Tony Dossor and Julie Neesam (BDC)
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded by Kevin Saggers as a village hall committee member.
3. Minutes of the meeting on November 9th.’22 were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the Broadband issues affecting Chequers Meadow and parts of Newton Road were being addressed by NCC and it was hoped a scheme would be put in place later in 2023. The Clerk and other members had met with Anglian Water to discuss sewerage issues. Anglian Water confirmed that it was not a capacity issue as the pumping stations ran at about 20% capacity for around four hours a day. The problems arose after heavy rains where surface water was getting into the sewerage system. Some of this was due to illegal connection from residences and others from damaged pipes. They would be carrying out surveys throughout the village.
5. Planning 20221973 Oaks Meadow, 5 Woodland Lodges and a reception building.
The Council objected strongly on the grounds that it was outside the current development area, it would be over-development of the site and out of character with the surrounding landscape, disturbance to neighbouring properties, no safe pedestrian route to village facilities and totally reliant on motor transport. There would be no recreational space on the site.
6. Parish Precept After discussing a report prepared by the Clerk, the Council decided to make no change in the precept for 2023/24 which would remain at £12,232.
7. Correspondence None
8. Finance Accounts paid during the winter recess:





J.Graves  

Salary & Exp. 3rd.qtr. (inc.PAYE)

£1357.08

Broadland DC
Bin Emptying (inc.VAT)


£474.24

SLCC 


Subscription (part)



£49.56

R.Germany

Cutting Chequers Field (inc.VAT)

£72.00


Cheque signed at the meeting






NCC


Playground Licence



£150.00


Accrued funds (excluding Chequers Field)
£23,133.28
9. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports the Clerk would chase the village sign nameplates. There were trees overhanging the bus stop sign on Newton Road. Temporary road works signs were still on various posts in the village. Ideas for marking the coronation would be put on the agenda for the February meeting.
10. Next Meeting February 8th. 7.30 p.m.
